LEGISLATURE of THE STATE of KANSAS

Legislative Attorneys transforming ideas into legislation.

300 SW Tenth Avenue • Suite 24-E • Topeka, KS 66612 • (785) 296-2321

MEMORANDUM

To:

House Committee on Appropriations

From:

Zach Fridell, Assistant Revisor

Date:

Tuesday, February 4, 2020

Re:

House Bill No. 2439

House Bill No. 2439 was introduced by the Legislative Post Audit Committee.

HB 2439 would eliminate the current requirement that the following reports are submitted to the Legislative Post Audit Committee or the Post Auditor:

- Sec. 1: Actual expenditures reports from nonprofit corporations providing legal services for indigent inmates in Kansas correctional institutions. The report would still be submitted to the Director of the Budget.
- Sec. 2: Accounts receivable and taxes receivable from the Director of Accounts and Reports.
- Sec. 3: Annual CPA audit of corporations under contract with, and substantially controlled by, the Board of Regents or a state educational institution. The report would still be submitted to the Board of Regents.
- Sec. 4: Reports from the secretary of revenue of tax abatements that reduce a final tax liability by \$5,000 or more. The report would still be submitted to the Secretary of State and the Attorney General.

If enacted, HB 2439 would take effect upon publication in the statute book, July 1, 2020.

A mirror of this bill, Senate Bill 258, passed the Senate Committee on Ways and Means on January 28, 2020, and was recommended for the consent calendar in the Senate.